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Dear Parents and Carers





The Year One staff welcome parents, carers and children to the start of the new school year. 


1A- Mrs O’Sullivan & Mrs Khaliq 


1B – Mr Taylor & Mrs Baidya 


1C – Miss Matthews & Mr Greenwood





We hope this is going to be an exciting year for your children as they make the transition from Reception to Year One. The Year One staff are working closely with the Reception staff to ensure the children continue to learn in a fun and creative way. They will also continue to have the opportunity to learn in the shared area during the afternoons.








Horton Grange Primary School 					Autumn One			








PE


Please ensure that your child wears their PE kit for school on the correct days. This half term the children will be creating their own superhero dances. 


1A and 1B have PE on a Monday and Thursday. 1C have PE on Thursday and Friday. 








History


In Curriculum lessons the children will be using their history skills to think about the past, present and future. This will be linked to our topic ‘All about me’ and we will be creating timelines of events in their lives. We will also be looking at different objects and matching them to the correct user. 





Other Subjects


Your child will also take part in: PSHE, Music, Religious Education, ICT and Art & Design.





Homework


Your child will bring their homework book home every Thursday. They will have a piece of Maths and English homework to complete. This must be handed in by the following Monday. They will also have a set of spellings to learn. Your child will be tested on these spellings every Thursday. 





Phonics


In Year One the children will take part in a National Phonics Screening Check. This check is designed to confirm whether individual children have learnt sufficient phonic decoding and blending skills to an appropriate standard. The children will take part in daily Phonics lessons in school. When you child is reading at home, please encourage them to segment and blend new words.





Maths


In Maths this half term we will be practising counting, reading and writing numbers up to 100. To help your child at home please practise reading, writing and recognising numbers up to 100.





English


In English this half term we will be looking at the book ‘Supertato’. We will be doing lots of writing activities linked to the story including writing letters, character descriptions and retelling the main events.


Please support your child’s learning by listening to them read on a daily basis. Encourage your child to talk about the pictures and what is happening in the story. When you child does read at home, please complete their Raving Reader books.





Science


This half term we will be learning about ourselves and our bodies. We will be learning the parts of the body and carrying out investigations involving the five senses (sight, touch, hearing, smell and taste). 








Remember!


Your child needs to bring their book bag to school each day. The Year 1 door opens at 8.20. Please ensure your child is on time. 











